
 
 

 
 

Tennessee Bureau of Workers’ Compensation (TNBWC) EDI Claims Release 3.1 

Announcement 

 
TNBWC Trading Partners 

Changes to DN0154 Employee ID Assigned by Jurisdiction  
 
 
Date: August 18, 2021 

To: TNBWC Trading Partners 

Please be advised that effective August 12, 2021, the edit applied to Employee ID Assigned by 
Jurisdiction (DN0154), which matches the date of birth entered as part of this data element to the 
Employee Date of Birth (DN0052), has been removed.  At this time, the Bureau recommends that the 
Employee ID Assigned by Jurisdiction (DN0154) continue to be entered as the number “9” followed by 
the employee’s date of birth in the format 9MMDDYYYY in cases where the use of this data element 
is necessary; however, if another unrelated claim has previously been accepted by the Bureau using 
the same value for DN0154, the record will be rejected and you’ll need to contact the Bureau by email 
at tnbwc.edi@tn.gov to have a new value assigned for that data element that will NOT include the 

employee’s exact date of birth. TNBWC trading partners should ensure that the Employee ID 

Assigned by Jurisdiction (DN0154) data element can be updated in their system to allow a new value 
that is not required to exactly match 9+DOB. 

TNBWC is considering ways to better address these claims and will note any further changes to 
Employee ID when v1.6 of the requirement tables are published; however, until then, please be aware 
of this need to potentially update DN0154 to a value other than an exact match to 9+DOB and ensure 
that your system will accept this new value.  
 
If you have any questions about the above, please contact the TNBWC EDI Support Team. 
 
Thank you,  
TNBWC EDI Support Team  
tnbwcedi@iso.com  

 

mailto:tnbwc.edi@tn.gov
mailto:tnbwcedi@iso.com

